
 

 
 

The Rail Passengers Association is working to oppose an Amtrak proposal to substitute bus service along the Southwest 
Chief route in Kansas, Colorado and New Mexico. This plan will effectively kill the train and set a precedent which puts 
seven other trains at risk. For in-depth analysis of how the Chief will effectively disappear should the plan be enacted, 
please visit www.railpassengers.org/swc 

RPA staff is working with Congress, and we are currently creating a corridor-wide campaign to activate mayors, local 
officials, and citizens in defense of this rail service. There are two simple things that you can do, that would help us 
immeasurably:  

1) Sign our Amtrak Communities Petition at www.railpassengers.org/mayors 
 

a. “In light of record public investment in passenger rail and recent actions by Amtrak management 
affecting National Network service, we the undersigned, call upon Amtrak to report to Congress and 
Amtrak-served communities how it will invest these funds to ensure continued, high-quality service to all 
towns on the national rail system, and how your organization will alter your long-term service line plans” 
 

2) Phone your Federal Representative to ask that the House: 
 

a. Maintain the levels of funding for passenger rail approved by the Senate and House 
transportation committees (H.R. 6147).  

i. Support the improved levels of funding for passenger rail and transit passed in both the House 
and the Senate versions. 

b. Keep the Moran/Udall amendment language as it is; do not let it get watered down in 
conference. 

i. This language requires Amtrak to retain existing service levels on its national network, including 
the entirety of the Southwest Chief Route (the Moran/Udall Amendment). 

c. Require Amtrak to honor all Federal Railroad Administration Positive Train Control 
exemptions.  

i. Amtrak management’s decision to ignore these exemptions unnecessarily threatens the 
Southwest Chief, but also sets a precedent that threatens seven other routes in question 
including: the Cardinal, California Zephyr, Texas Eagle, Downeaster, Vermonter, Ethan Allen, and 
City of New Orleans.  

ii. The FRA, as the experts in rail safety, should be the final arbiter for the level of safety systems 
applied to each route that hosts passenger trains, and operators should honor their 
recommendations. 

 


